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DATES TO NOTE:

Sunday 10th July:  Concert in the Church with the Aros Quartet at 7.30pm.

Friday 12th August: Concert in the Church with Francis Church and Jonathan Cohen at 7.30pm.
Wednesday 25th August: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm.
Monday 5th September:  Mission and Outreach Committee in Session Room at 7.30pm.
Friday 9th September: Concert in the Church with the Ayrshire Fiddle Orchestra at 7.30pm.

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 16th June, between 2.00pm and 2.45pm, to uplift suitable goods.   The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

PRAYER CORNER

Please remember in prayer:

· all those who will be travelling this summer that they may be kept safe from harm

· our elderly folk who are housebound and cannot get out during the warm summer days

· children that they may enjoy school holidays and return to school refreshed and ready for new academic challenges

· those in developing countries who are not so fortunate as ourselves and for whom life is a struggle

· any who are ill, bereaved or troubled

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing months are: -

12th Jun - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr Jenkins, Mr King, Mr Laing, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

19th Jun - Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs McManus.

26th Jun - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

  3rd Jul - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

10th Jul - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr Jenkins, Mr King, Mr Laing, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

17th Jul - Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs McManus.

24th Jul - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

31st Jul - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

  7th Aug - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr Jenkins, Mr King, Mr Laing, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

14th Aug - Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs McManus.

21st Aug - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

28th Aug - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

  4th Sep - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr Jenkins, Mr King, Mr Laing, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

CHURCH REGISTER

NEW MEMBERS

By Certificate of Transference

  9th May  -   Rev & Mrs I Currie, 15 Northfield Park.

We welcome them to the fellowship of St Columba’s Parish Church

DEATHS:

  8th May  -  Mr J Macpherson, 2 Cochrane Place East.

15th May  -  Mr A R Rettie, Netherhall Cottage, Routenburn Road.

G U I L D

A happy group of ladies and gentlemen left the Church for Alloway and Burns’ country.   We had a light lunch at Catrine House, delicious scones and coffee, and then drove through beautiful countryside to our destination.  The National Trust Burns’ Museum ended a few pounds richer by the purchases our ladies made.  Unfortunately, the church with outstanding stained-glass windows was closed.   However, the little garden area around the church was beautiful. The walk did us good and helped us work up an appetite for high tea at Seamill Hydro, which was excellent.   This culminated in a very successful outing despite the dull but dry weather.  We were a very happy bunch of day-trippers with the sun shining in our hearts.

A meeting of the Guild Committee was held last month when all relevant business was attended to.

Margaret Barclay

SOCIAL COMMITTEE - TRIP TO EDINBURGH

We plan to run a bus through to Edinburgh on Saturday 20th August, which is during the Festival.  The bus will leave from the Church at 10.30am; this gives plenty of free time to sample a bit of culture in the city.  We will depart from Edinburgh at 9.00pm.  The cost will be £10 per person.  

To book a place on the bus please add your name to the sheet on the noticeboard outside the Session Room.

Jean Jackson
Convenor

CONGREGATIONAL APPEAL – PROGRESS REPORT

All members received a letter in April inviting them to review their level of direct giving to Church Funds as part of the Kirk Session’s efforts to reverse the trend of financial deficits experienced in recent years.

A very big “thank you” is due to the many members who have responded positively to this Appeal.  It is pleasing to report that, in addition to increasing their ongoing level of giving, several members have made “one-off” payments, which is very encouraging.

It must also be reported, however, that a significant number of our members have still to respond to the Appeal Letter and it should be stressed that the financial burden of maintaining St Columba’s Parish Church must be shared more equitably among all members, although always in their ability to provide support.

So far, the overall projected increase in giving will go a long way towards achieving the objective of stabilizing the Church’s finances in the coming years, providing a sound platform for the continuing development of your Church in the centre of the Community.

Robert Jamieson

WFO Convenor

On behalf of the Kirk Session 
YOUNG CHURCH

The Sparklers and Allstars had a great time on their trip to Funworld in May.  Thank you to Douglas for driving us there in Betty’s Bus. The Saints met up at Helter Skelter with Young People from Clark Memorial, St John’s, Fairlie, and St Mary’s. The meeting was a great success and there is another meeting planned for Sunday 5th June. This led on to us meeting with leaders from these churches along with Millport, Brisbane Evangelical and the Episcopal Church over food one evening.  Everyone was very enthusiastic about working together and sharing ideas.  As a group we have already set a date in September for a joint day trip for Primary 6/7 and a weekend away for the secondary age children.

You can still hand in coppers for Water Aid till the end of June.  Keep looking at the board outside the Library for our current total.  Thank you for all your donations so far.

Our Prizegiving Service will be on Sunday 19th June and the Young Church will finish for the summer on Sunday 26th June. Over the summer we will run our Summer Fun Club. We start back again on Sunday 21st August with our Welcome Back Tea Party.

Alison Tunnicliff

KIT CLUB
 

The KIT Club got away to a good start on Monday 2nd May. This was a Monday holiday so we had quite a few day visitors to Largs calling in for a cup of tea.

As usual we meet every second Monday and we met again on 16th May.  The weather was terrible but the few regulars who braved the rain seemed to enjoy the company. It was really nice that day to have Charlotte back visiting us.  Nice to see you Charlotte.

The invitation is to ALL, please feel free to drop in and enjoy a cup of tea, a good blether and, on occasions, some live entertainment.

Remember we meet every SECOND MONDAY, 1.30pm to 3.30pm. Our next meetings are planned for MONDAY 13th JUNE, 27th JUNE and 11th JULY.

We look forward to meeting you.

 Eileen Rankin (Secretary)

LARGS CHURCHES HOLIDAY CLUB 2011

This year’s Largs Churches Holiday Club runs from Monday 8th to Friday 12th August in the Clark Memorial Church Hall, the theme being Ocean Odyssey.
RESTORATION AND DEVELOPMENT REPORT

The programme of music at St Columba’s commenced in May with a visit from the St Maura Singers and Friends.   This was a particularly enjoyable afternoon concentrating on some of the older Scottish songs.

On 5th June, we welcome the Kilwinning Prize Flute Band who will be playing a mixture of orchestral music and with the ticket only £5 this is a performance not to be missed.

On 10th July, The Aros Quartet will be performing.   This is a string quartet of young Swedish ladies and this concert will be at 7.30 in the evening.

On Friday 12th August at 7.30pm, Francis Church will be singing with Jonathan Cohen as pianist.   Jonathan has regularly appeared on television and is making a special visit to Largs.

Friday 9th September sees the return of the Ayrshire Fiddle Orchestra.

In addition to enjoying some high quality music, you will also be supporting the efforts to raise funds for the Church so we invite you to get your tickets early for these events. 
Ken Welch

Convenor
MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

Our last meeting this session will be on Monday 6th June when we will have our night out at “Room”. We will start back again after the summer on Monday 22nd August at 8.00pm in the Session Room.
Alison Tunnicliff

SUMMER FAYRE 2011

Plans are well under way for our annual Summer Fayre which this year will take place on Saturday 13th August from 10.00am until 4.00pm.

A wide variety of stalls will operate from the Stewart Memorial Hall with additional stalls and activities for children in the grounds. The tearoom will be open throughout the day in the Session Room.  In addition a barbeque will be available from 12.00noon.

As you can see it is going to be a fun packed day and we hope you will come along bringing all your family and friends with you. The day will only be a success if there is a large turn out of people to create an atmosphere of excitement and fun.

We are also, once again, relying on your generous support in the form of donations for all the various stalls. Your district elder will deliver a bag and letter outlining the various stalls and contact details for stallholders during the last week of July.  He/she will call back during the first week of August to collect the bags.  In addition, donations can be handed into the Church from Sunday 7th August onwards. As always, stallholders or members of the committee can be contacted directly and will arrange personal collections, if required.

If you think you could help out on the day or during the lead up to the Fayre, please contact one of the committee. All help will be most gratefully received and it really is good fun!

Once again we are launching our Summer Quiz in the form of a ’word search.’ This year the topic is ‘Holiday Destinations’. The cost of the quiz sheet is £1 and there are great prizes to be won. Quiz sheets can be purchased at the Saturday Tearooms, in the Session Room on a Sunday morning and from any committee member or Church elder. There is also a ‘word search’ for children at the cost of 50pence.

Thanking you in anticipation of your support in order to make Summer Fayre 2011 even bigger and better than last year, packed full of fellowship and fun.

The Committee:

John Lewis   - Tel No: 686631

Gillian McEleny - Tel No: 673505

Isa McManus - Tel No: 673925   

SUMMER TEAROOMS 2011

Following the success of last year’s weekly Saturday Tearooms/Soup Lunches we plan to operate again this summer. The season will begin on Saturday 4th June and run until Saturday 24th September.

Last year the tearooms raised over £3,000 and as the Church is facing difficult times financially it is our intention to try and increase that amount by operating through the whole of June and September.  As well as providing much needed income for the Church, the tearooms became a regular meeting place for members and visitors alike providing an opportunity for fellowship. The tearooms were successful due to the willingness of our members and friends who volunteered to help.  Once again we would ask you to consider helping out for a few hours on a Saturday.  If you helped last year please do come back again and if you have not helped before please think about giving it a try – it really is good fun and without your help it will not be possible to operate successful tearooms.  

There is now a volunteer sheet for each month, pinned on the notice board outside the Session Room.  Please add your name to any dates that you can help.

Tearoom/ Summer Fayre Committee

John Lewis 

Gillian McEleny

Isa McManus 

THANK YOU

The Rev Alex Chestnut would like to thank everyone who expressed their best wishes to him on the occasion of his ninetieth birthday.  These kind thoughts were very much appreciated.

LANDMARK

Please note that this will be the last edition of Landmark until September.  Articles for inclusion in the September edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 24th August 2011 at the latest. 

 Brian Jackson

Church Manager

